
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

FROM: The Office of the City Manager DATE: September 9, 2024 

SUBJECT: Discuss North College Circle Traffic  

PRESENTER: Boe Blankenship, Director of Public Works  

 
 
SUMMARY:  

Staff will present a brief overview of the North College Circle corridor as part of a traffic 
safety discussion. The presentation will include traffic speed and volume data, recent 
intersection warrant studies, accident history and proposed plans to revise / re-install 
signage and pavement markings for improved visibility. 
 

North College Circle was 
constructed in the early 1960s as 
part of the College Hills 
development. Today it connects 
Davis Boulevard to Holiday Lane, 
serving the Fort Worth Christian 
campus and hundreds of nearby 
residential properties. 
 
The Minor Collector designation for 
this roadway is a function of its role 
in providing a key connection to 
major roadways for area residents, 
the school, and adjacent 
businesses. As such North College 
Circle has higher vehicular 
volumes than nearby residential 
roadways. With this in mind, the 
roadway was originally constructed 
at approximately 36’ wide unlike 

the city’s standard residential roadway which is 30’ wide. The majority of adjacent 
residential properties actually face the side streets (Terry, Deaver, Bogart) with the higher 
volume College Circle running alongside rather than in front of the homes.  
 
 
 


